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ACSI’s membership spans a range of organisations including industry funds, public sector funds, international 

investors and corporate funds. Reflecting their diversity, ACSI members take differing approaches to their 

investment and stewardship activity, with the exception that they all are focused on the best financial interests 

of their beneficiaries.  

 

ACSI members each take their own approach to investing, and investment strategy is not discussed through 

ACSI. 

 

ACSI provides company research and voting recommendations to those members who subscribe for the 

service. For those members that subscribe, this service acts as one input into their decision making on how they 

exercise their voting rights. Other inputs include the recommendations of other proxy advisers, fund managers, 

internal investment specialists, as well as other advisers. Each member takes their own decisions in relation to 

voting on resolutions for their listed company investments.  

 

ACSI’s members do not collectively determine their voting positions through ACSI. Not all members subscribe 

to ACSI’s voting research1, and in relation to contentious resolutions, practice shows that ACSI members vote 

differently on many occasions. For example, in early 2019, ACSI undertook an internal review of its 2018 voting 

recommendations for the ASX200 compared to the company’s recommendations and three member funds’ 

voting decisions2. The vast majority (85 per cent) of the resolutions followed the company board’s 

recommendation and therefore consistency in voting right across the market can reasonably be expected. Of 

the remaining 256 resolutions (that is, where ACSI or at least one ACSI member fund opposed the board’s 

recommendation), the data shows that voting decisions were not the same across the three member funds in 

58 per cent of cases. This reflects the different approaches taken and clearly demonstrates that ACSI 

members take their own decisions.  

 

Further, engagement on ESG issues by asset managers and asset owners does not focus on matters affecting 

competition. The focus for investors is on improving company performance over the long-term for the best 

financial interests of their beneficiaries.  

  

As our members act independently of ACSI and each other, and the subject matter of ACSI’s work does not 

go to issues of competition, questions on the extent of capital concentration and common ownership of 

public companies are not applicable to ACSI’s work and operations.  

 

In any event, behaviour by an investor or company that attempts to adversely influence competition would 

likely breach existing laws, including provisions of the Competition and Consumer Act and/or the Corporations 

Act. It would also be contrary to the good practices that ACSI seeks to promote.  

 

I trust our comments are of assistance. Please contact me or Kate Griffiths, ACSI’s Executive Manager – Public 

Policy and Advocacy, should you require any further information on ACSI’s position. 

Yours faithfully 

Louise Davidson AM 

Chief Executive Officer 

Australian Council of Superannuation Investors 

 

 
1 Currently 23 of ACSI’s 36 members subscribe to ACSI’s voting research.  
2 The three funds were selected on a random basis as a representative sample as aligning and comparing nearly 2000 

resolutions across the 19 subscribers (at that time) was not practical. 
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